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Prospectus
Dear Parent / Guardian,

I am pleased to have this opportunity to present Dungannon Primary School’s Prospectus. Within this document we have provided you with a flavour of what we do.  As teachers we pride ourselves in ensuring we meet the individual needs of all the children and are confident that when pupils finish their Primary School career they have been equipped with the necessary skills needed for Post-Primary education as well as being provided with the opportunity to fulfil their full potential.

The children of Dungannon Primary School know that they come to a happy school where academic standards are high and where discipline, hard work and learning go hand in hand with respect, courtesy and kindness for each other.

Our School website (www.dungannonps.co.uk) is also a source of information about the life of the school and you are very welcome to contact the school to arrange a suitable time to visit.  We hope that you will share with us in making these important years in your child’s life a successful and enjoyable experience.

Thank you for the interest you have shown in our school.

Mr D L Thompson

Principal

INTRODUCTION

Built in the late 1960s to replace Drumglass and Union Place Primary Schools, Dungannon Primary School has benefited greatly from recent investment by the Southern Education and Library Board, which has left the school with modern facilities and well-resourced for learning. It has a welcoming, vibrant appearance, with its extensive playgrounds, full size soccer pitch, environmental area, soft play area and well maintained garden.

Our school has served Dungannon town and the surrounding areas for fifty years, and has become an integral part of the community. We are proud of its rich diversity which includes children from different ethnic and cultural backgrounds and differing educational needs. The school caters for almost 250 pupils, who are taught in eleven mainstream classes and three Learning Support Classes. Integration with mainstream classes is seen as a major part of each pupil’s overall educational experience, with every opportunity being taken to ensure this on a daily basis. We currently have highly qualified and skilled teachers who are assisted by dedicated classroom assistants.  Our motto is “Preparing Children, Enriching Communities, Shaping Futures” and as educational facilitators we believe that each pupil is valued and should be given the opportunity to reach their full potential in a caring and nurturing environment. Our latest ETI Inspection report stated that one of the strengths of the school was: 

“…the friendly and totally inclusive ethos that permeated the life and work of the school”. 
OUR MISSION STATEMENT

Dungannon Primary School aims to provide a high quality education in a happy and caring working environment where the potential of each individual can be realised. 

We wish to promote life-long learning by: 

· providing opportunities for personal development; 

· promoting such values as will make each individual a caring and responsible citizen; and 

· encouraging individuals to develop to their full potential, while promoting moral values and respect for one another. 

All members of staff work towards promoting these values and ensuring a child-centred approach in which caring is our shared responsibility. 

AIMS AND OBJECTIVES

Dungannon Primary School promotes high achievement and learning for life by working with children to:

· foster good relationships within the school, in order to create a happy secure environment for effective learning and teaching.

· ensure that children become independent learners.

· provide opportunities to learn using all of the intelligences:

· linguistic; logical-mathematical; visual; spatial; bodily-kinaesthetic; musical; intra-personal; inter-personal; emotional and naturalist.

· recognise that children have different learning styles:

· visual; auditory; and kinaesthetic.

· enable pupils to perform to the best of their ability.

· provide differential learning opportunities to suit individual abilities and learning styles.

· provide a stimulating learning environment which makes full use of modern learning strategies.

· ensure continuity and progression from P1-P7 by taking into account the diverse ages, interests and abilities of the pupils.

· manage staff, resources and pupils in order to provide the most appropriate learning opportunities for each child.

· provide opportunities for the professional development of all members of staff

ENROLMENT AND ADMISSIONS
Our enrolment has been increasing over the last few years as shown in the admissions criteria information sheet which can be found in the back folder of this prospectus.  The admissions criteria outlined in the information sheet will be applied in the event of the school being oversubscribed.  The school has a waiting list policy which is also outlined on the sheet.

Open Enrolment Procedure – applications to Primary One

A booklet outlining the admissions procedure and criteria for schools in the area, together with an application form is available from the school.  Forms must be returned to the school by the closing date shown on the form.  

We hold an Open Day/Evening in December each year.  

Parents of prospective pupils are welcome to visit at anytime throughout the year.  Please contact the school office to arrange a suitable time.

GENERAL INFORMATION

School Address:


Dungannon Primary School






27 Circular Road






DUNGANNON






BT71 6BE







Telephone Number:
(028) 8772 2250






Fax:


(028) 8772 9383






E – Mail: info@dungannonps.dungannon.ni.sch.uk.

Principal:



Mr D L Thompson B.Ed. (Hons), Dip. A.S.Ed., P.Q.H.(NI)

Chairperson of the Board of 

Governors:



Mrs J. Anderson 

Education Authority
The school is under the control of the:

Southern Region,

3 Charlemont Place

The Mall,

ARMAGH.

BT61 9AX.

Telephone Number: 
(028) 3751 2200

Information about Primary, Secondary and Further Education in the area can be obtained from the Pupil and Parent Unit at the above address.

Contact with the School

Parents wishing to visit the school can make arrangements to do so by contacting the Principal or the school secretary on (028) 8772 2250.

School Day Times

Breakfast Club Open


8.15 am

Playground Supervision Starts at
8.30 am

School Starts at


8.50 am

Break Time



P1 & P2 - 10:15am – 10:30am

P3 – P5 - 10.30 am – 10.45 am

P6 & P7 - 10.45am – 11.00 am

Lunch Time



P1 & P2 – 12:00noon – 12:45pm





P3 – P5 – 12:15pm – 1:00pm






P6 & P7 – 12:45pm – 1:30pm

Home Time



2.00 pm (P1, P2)






2:00pm (P3 – Thursday & Friday)

 




3:00pm (P3 – Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday)
3.00 pm (P4, P5, P6, & P7)

SCHOOL ORGANISATION

There are three stages within the primary school –

The Foundation Stage – P1 & P2

Key Stage One – P3 & P4

Key Stage Two – P5, P6 & P7

Dungannon Primary School is organised into eleven classes.  To comply with the Department of Education’s Policy on class sizes and to ensure that children are working at appropriate levels there are times when there may be composite classes.  Dungannon Primary School currently has a Learning Support Centre which consists of three classrooms and caters for children with Moderate Learning Difficulties and children diagnosed with Specific Learning Difficulties on the Autism Spectrum.

CURRICULUM

It is the policy of Dungannon Primary School that all the pupils will receive a broad and balanced curriculum.  The curriculum is seen as being a common curriculum for ALL the pupils of Dungannon Primary School and the school considers the needs of all the children when allocating resources.

The curriculum is set out in SIX areas of learning:

· Language and Literacy

· Mathematics and Numeracy

· The Arts including Art and Design, Drama and Music

· The World Around Us (Geography, History and Science & Technology)

· Personal Development and Mutual Understanding

· Physical Education (Physical Development and Movement in P1 & P2)

Cross-curricular skills:

· Communication
· Using Mathematics
· Using information and Communications Technology
Thinking Skills and Personal Capabilities

· Thinking, Problem Solving and Decision making

· Self-Management

· Working with Others

· Managing Information

· Being Creative

Personal skills and capabilities underpin success in all aspects of life and the Northern Ireland Curriculum aims to foster these explicitly so that children are helped to develop self management skills and the ability to interact effectively with others.  Staff members create a caring, ordered, family atmosphere within the classrooms to enable children to learn in a stable, friendly environment.

As a staff we feel that it is essential for the development of the child morally, physically and mentally.  We encourage children to take responsibility for their own learning, to be involved as far as possible in reviewing the way they learn and to reflect on how they learn – what helps them learn and what makes it difficult for them to learn.  Lessons are planned with clear learning intentions and success criteria.

The Governors and staff of Dungannon Primary School recognise that children learn best when learning is interactive, practical and enjoyable.  Learning should be a rewarding and enjoyable experience for everybody with the result that children will become equipped with the skills, knowledge and understanding necessary to be able to make informed choices about the important things in their lives.

The process by which children learn is recognised as important not only for developing understanding of concepts but also for the personal, social and emotional development of the whole child.

We acknowledge that people learn in many different ways and we offer opportunities for children to learn through a range of methods.  A range of teaching strategies are therefore used to accommodate the varying learning styles of children.  Approaches adopted start less formally in the early years progressing to more formal learning in the senior classes.  Children are encouraged to develop their own skills, discipline and personalities as they progress through the school.  At Dungannon Primary School we aim to focus on the learning of the individual.

The form of feedback (including marking) used is seen as an integral part of teaching and learning and a reflection of the pastoral care policy of the school.  In Dungannon Primary School positive rather than negative language will be used to communicate expectations and feedback to children.

Assessment
A child’s progress will be continually monitored throughout the year and detailed assessment will be carried out during the Autumn and Summer terms.  The standardised tests used will provide teachers and parents with a better idea of the child’s academic development compared with a large sample of other children and give reading and maths ages or quotients.

Parents will be informed of their children’s progress during interviews in which they will have the school’s view on the individual child’s progress explained and be advised on how best they can assist with the future education of their child.

A written school report will be issued in early June. In addition, interviews and reports are provided for pupils enrolled in the Learning Support Centre attached to the school at various times during the course of the year.  

Special Educational Needs

Some of the children attending the school may have special education needs. These may arise from the child’s physical incapacities or his/her learning abilities.  As it is the intention of the school to maximise the potential of each of the pupils the school will endeavour within its resources to meet these needs. 

If a child experiences difficulties with the accepted milestones of learning in Dungannon Primary School, a statement of the child’s needs may be issued by the Education Authority – Southern Region and these needs will be met by the Southern Region either through extra assistance in Dungannon or by a placement in another appropriate school.  The process of determining that a child has special educational needs in accordance with the law is a lengthy one and involves close co-operation amongst the teachers, school, medical authorities, psychologists and the parents.  The Education Officer responsible for special needs will make the final decision about the appropriate form of education. They will be pleased to provide information and guidance about the procedure to be followed after they have discussed the child’s needs with the Principal. 

Resources within the School

Dungannon Primary School prides itself in being an up to date, well resourced school –

· A wide range of reading materials to cater for all abilities

· All classrooms have Interactive Whiteboards 
· One Reading Recovery trained teacher
· A fully resourced ICT Room
· A fully functional Sensory Room

· A wealth of programmable devices and associated special expertise

· A wide variety of graded PE equipment

· All teaching staff trained in Phono-graphixs or Sounds Write Programmes

· 2 trained Heart Start Instructors

· Several members of staff trained in Maths Recovery/Numeracy Catch up

· A soft play area and assault course

· Outdoor reading and story area

· Eco garden

· A separate Assembly and Dining Hall

· School meals cooked on the premises

· The school is adapted for children with disabilities.

Complaints Concerning the Curriculum

In accordance with the school‘s policy of involving parents in the education of their children, in those cases where parents consider that the curriculum provision is not satisfactory they are welcome to express their concerns. This should be done in accordance with the following procedure.  In the vast majority of cases the problem will be solved at Stage One or Two.  In the case of serious complaints the concerns should be specifically detailed in writing and given to the Principal, who is also Secretary of the Board of Governors, to enable the matter to be examined and a reply to be made. 

Stage 1: 
Contact class teacher after obtaining Principal’s consent.

Stage 2: 
Contact Principal.

Stage 3:
Contact Chairperson of Board of Governors.

Stage 4: 
Requests that the matter be considered by the Education Authority – Southern Region Complaints Tribunal for curriculum matters. 

PARENTS IN PARTNERSHIP

The Staff and Governors of Dungannon Primary School see learning as a partnership between home and school.  We actively encourage parents and guardians to become involved in the life and work of the school by adopting an Open Door Policy.  This means that parents and guardians are welcome to talk with the teachers and the Principal formally or informally at a time that suits everyone.  We also encourage parents to become involved in the school by:

· Promoting school as a positive and happy experience;

· Ensuring children attend regularly and punctually every day;

· Ensuring school uniform is worn every day;

· Ensuring children are in bed at an age appropriate time each evening;

· Supporting school policies;

· Supporting children with homework tasks;

· Encouraging reading at home;

· Sharing with the teacher or Principal (in confidence if necessary) any problems or difficulties that may affect the child’s happiness, progress or behaviour;

· Attending all interviews with the class teacher or the Principal;

· Helping meet any individual targets or goals set for the child by the school or class teacher;

· Responding to letters sent home from school;

· Ensuring all emergency contact details are up to date;
· Supporting extra-curricular activities including after-school clubs and special events such as Harvest Assembly, Christmas concerts and Summer Fairs and;
· Attending any curriculum-based workshops designed to assist parents when working with their children.
Supporting New Children in Primary 1

When children come to Dungannon Primary School it is of prime importance to the Primary 1 staff and to the wider school family, that they settle and are happy in their new environment.  In Primary 1, which is the beginning of Foundation Stage, we aim to build on the home and pre-school experiences of the children.  This is achieved by providing an appropriate learning programme to develop good attitudes and dispositions to learning, and provide skills and competencies needed to succeed in school and in future life.

The most important aspect of any learning and teaching within our school is the relationship that children have with the adults who support them.  Our staff members endeavour to build positive relations where children feel valued and are treated as individuals within each class.

Children learn best when they are actively involved in their learning and are provided with practical, open-ended and challenging experiences that encourage creativity.  We particularly encourage the development of independent and encourage children to take risks in their learning with teachers supporting their decisions and helping them find solutions to problems.

Teachers in Primary 1 and through the school use the children’s interests and natural curiosity to create learning experiences that are meaningful and related to real life.  Teachers also create a rich and stimulating learning environment within their own classroom and ensure that the children have opportunities to explore other areas within school and beyond.  In particular we develop the children’s use of language and encourage a love of reading and books as a very early age.  We recently developed our outdoor play area and continue to encourage the children to become interested in the environment through the creation of an infant Eco-area.

[image: image4.jpg])

Parents and Friends of
Dungannon Primary School




PARENTS, TEACHERS AND FRIENDS 

OF DUNGANNON 

PRIMARY SCHOOL





Dungannon Primary School has an active and supportive group of parents, teachers and friends, which works throughout the school year, organising a wide variety of events and raising invaluable funds for our school and its pupils.

The objectives of the Association are:

· To develop more extended relationship between the staff, parents and others associated with the school;

· To engage in activities which support the school and the education of the pupils attending it;

· To provide and assist in the provision of facilities for the school; and

· To encourage parents and friends to support the school and school activities, as well as cultural, social and recreations activities among pupils, parents and teachers.

A committee, which administers the affairs of the Association, is elected at the Annual General Meeting.  However, the Association is more than just a committee.  If you are a new parent you will get a great deal of enjoyment and satisfaction out of either supporting the events that we are organising or by helping to organise and run them.

Learning Support Centre (LSC) 

Moderate Learning Difficulties
Type of School:

Primary (Controlled)

Head of LSC:


Mr D L Thompson

Co-ordinator:


Mrs H Nesbitt

Number of Classes:

2 (Infant and Junior/Senior)

Purpose:

To provide a complete educational experience for pupils with Moderate Learning Difficulties.

Description:

The Learning Support Classes are located within the main school building and have fully integrated access to all of the facilities available to the mainstream pupils.   The children also have access to a newly fitted Sensory Learning Room where they can play and learn in a relaxing purpose-built environment.

The teachers and classroom assistants work alongside specialist staff from outside agencies, to ensure that each pupil is provided with an individual education programme tailored to their specific therapy needs. The needs of the pupil are also met by Speech and Language therapists, Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists who regularly provide support within the school.  Integration with mainstream classes is seen as a major part of each pupil’s overall educational experience. Every opportunity is taken to integrate pupils into the everyday life of the school. Whenever appropriate, pupils are encouraged to participate in mainstream classes. Pupils in the Key Stage 1 classes work alongside their peers in Primary 1, 2, 3 and 4, while the senior pupils take part in Art and Design, PE, Music, CDT and Sport with their break and lunchtime and attend whole school activities.  Throughout the day, the pupils are under the care and direction of their teacher and also supported by a trained and experienced team of classroom and domestic assistants. At lunch time, the pupils eat their meal with the rest of the school and are supervised by designated staff who ensure their safety in the playgrounds.

Learning Support Centre (LSC) 

Autistic Intervention Class

Type of School:

Primary (Controlled)

Head of LSC:


Mr D L Thompson

Co-ordinator:


Mrs H Nesbitt

Number of Classes:

1

Purpose:

To provide a complete educational experience for pupils who have been diagnosed with Specific Learning Difficulties on the Autistic Spectrum.  The children also have access to a newly fitted Sensory Learning Room where they can play and learn in a relaxing purpose-built environment.
Description:

The pupils enrolled in the Autistic Intervention Class have full access to all of the facilities available to the pupils in the other Learning Support Classes and the mainstream school. The rooms used by the children in the Autistic Intervention Class were recently refurbished and the class has full access to the purpose built Soft Play Area.  The children also have access to a newly fitted Sensory Learning Room where they can play and learn in a relaxing purpose built environment.

The teachers and classroom assistants work alongside specialist staff from outside agencies to ensure that each pupil is provided with an individual education programme tailored to their specific needs. The needs of the pupil are also met by Speech and Language Therapists, Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists who regularly provide support within the school.

Integration with the other learning support and mainstream classes is seen as an integral part of each pupil’s overall educational experience. Every opportunity is taken to integrate pupils into the everyday life of the school. Whenever appropriate, pupils are encouraged to participate in mainstream classes. Pupils regularly socialise with the rest of the school at break and lunch time and attend whole school activities. Throughout the day, the pupils are under the care and direction of their own class teachers. Pupils have access to classroom and domestic assistance, while at lunch time, they eat their meal with the rest of the school and are supervised by specific staff who ensure their safety while in the playgrounds.

HOMEWORK POLICY

Dungannon Primary School sees a value in children engaging in homework as a means of revising work done, in discovering information unavailable in school, involving parents in their children’s studies and in the development of good work habits.  Against this must be balanced each child’s need for recreation.

There are a number of reasons for giving homework:

· to consolidate school work;

· to keep parents informed of the type of work ongoing in school and the processes involved;

· to foster and create interests in pupils;

· to encourage parents to sustain the interest and continue the momentum built up in the classroom;

· to provide a starting point for future work;

· to encourage a positive working attitude.

The form of homework will be mainly written, it may also be oral or investigatory and will often involve the pupil in learning something e.g. spellings or reading.  The duration and frequency of the homework will depend upon the age of the child and his/her ability within the classroom situation.

Key Stage 2 homework will comprise of spellings, tables, reading and a literacy or numeracy activity.  A copy of the School Homework Policy is available via the school website.
PASTORAL CARE, SAFE GUARDING AND CHILD PROTECTION

The governors and staff are deeply conscious of their duty of care towards the children.  In line with the policy of maximising the potential of each pupil, the school recognises that it has a responsibility to do everything possible to care for each pupil’s physical and emotional well being and will endeavour to provide a comfortable and safe environment for learning.  

The school has an effective Pastoral Care Policy, which is updated when necessary.

Pastoral Care is seen as an integral part of the curriculum and our aims include:

· Enhancing pupil’s self-esteem and confidence;
· Developing communication skills; and
· Enhancing pupils’ personal safety skills.
Due to the nature of Primary education it will be the responsibility of each teacher to look after the pastoral needs of the children in his/her class, however a female teacher will be responsible for any problems experienced by senior girls.  Class teachers will attempt to resolve the worries of new pupils and to relieve their anxieties.  The teachers will be grateful for information about any difficult home circumstances, which may be causing distress or anxiety.

When a child is sick or injured the school will, in the first case, contact the parent/guardian.  If this is not possible the child will be brought to hospital.  In less severe cases it would be appreciated if parents would nominate an emergency contact.

In all cases it will be the school policy to act in the best interest of the child.  Complete copies of all Pastoral Care policies are available in School.
Our safeguarding team is made up of:

The Principal:  Mr D L Thompson

The Designated Teacher for Child Protection:  Miss H Wilson

The Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection:  Mrs H Nesbitt

The flow diagram below outlines the procedure for any parent who wishes to make known to staff any concerns they may have about the safety of their (or another) child.
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EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

A wide range of sporting activities are provided for all of the enrolled pupils in our school.  Staff and other qualified instructors give the children the opportunity to participate in these activities during and after school hours.

During the year pupils are able to take part in:

Soccer

 
Tri- County Sports Project 
Netball

Tri-County Sports Project 
Hockey

Tri-County Sports Project
Swimming
P3 – P7 pupils are offered opportunities to attend swimming lessons during the school year
Short Tennis

Pro-Tennis Championship

When the opportunity arises the school believes in giving children the opportunity to compete in a competitive situation. As a result, the staff has become actively involved in the promotion of sporting activity in the area.

In addition to the sports clubs already mentioned pupils also have the opportunity to participate in many other activities out of school hours:

Cycling Proficiency

Eco Schools


ICT

Scripture Union

Cookery


Crafts

Art & Design


Senior Choir


Gardening

Knitting


Drama



Short Tennis

Table Tennis


Tag Rugby


Hockey
EDUCATIONAL VISITS

As the Board of Governors and staff of Dungannon Primary School believe that excursions enhance the educational process, educational visits take place on a regular basis. In the past, children have made overnight visits to London, Edinburgh, the Ulster Folk and Transport Museum, Scarborough, Killowen and Shanaghmore Outdoor Pursuit Centres, Greenhill YMCA, Bournemouth and North Wales, as well as the Czech Republic, France, Italy and Wales.

Many of the trips take place at Parkanaur for example Minibeasts, Birds and River Study.  Other visits organised by school have included Tommy’s Story at the Argory, World War 2 at the Armagh Museum, Stormont and Carrickfergus Castle  The P6 and P7 pupils will be taking part in residential designed to enhance the overall curriculum provision while promoting independence.  In the past, Dungannon Primary School has enjoyed participating in Comenius projects which are funded by the British Council.  This provides fantastic opportunities for pupils from different European countries to compare and discuss similarities and differences between one another as well as developing a deeper understanding and sense of respect for each other’s culture and traditions.

MUSIC

Music continues to be a core activity within our school.  Our award winning Senior Choir continues to flourish and takes part in many events throughout the year including the local Music and Drama Festival.  The choir also perform in local residential homes for the elderly and participate in school celebrations.  A large number of pupils from P3 to P7 now receive musical tuition in woodwind, brass, piano and strings.  Speech and Drama has also come to the fore and the after-school Drama Club is well supported.  Pupils represent the school in a number of prestigious events as well as performing at the Harvest, Christmas and end of year celebrations.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Dungannon Primary School also offers a supervised Breakfast Club which runs from 8.15 am (Monday to Friday) and this allows the parents to leave the children into school earlier than the normal start time.  The Breakfast Club, which has proved very popular with the children, provides them with a wide range of healthy and nutritious food eg 

Toast/Pancakes 

Choice of Cereal


Milk
 

Fruit 


Pure Orange and Apple Juice 

There is a nominal charge of 50p per day per child to help cover costs.

DUNGANNON CAMPUS DAY CARE
At Dungannon Primary School we offer an After Schools Child Care Facility from 2.00 pm to 6.00 pm.  Providing flexibility for parents, our hourly rates enables the parents to book their child in for the times that are most suitable for them. Details of rates may be obtained by contacting a member of the Day Care Staff.

Dungannon Campus Day Care, which is run by fully qualified staff, is registered with Armagh & Dungannon Health & Social Services Trust and is inspected yearly.  Day Care is also a member of Playboard Northern Ireland which is an organisation that promotes children’s right to play.  Day Care offers a flexible service for parents of Dungannon Primary School for children aged 4 years 2 months up to 12 years of age and can cater for 30 children.  Depending on the interest, the service can be extended to cover holiday periods. 

This service provides children with a fun and non-school like environment in which they can benefit from a wide range of activities in a safe and enjoyable environment including –

Cookery


Visits to various attractions

Construction

Computer Suite

Library




Art and craft

Sports 


Team games



Bikes

Football  


Tennis




Homework

Adventure Trail

Mucky Area



Soft Play Area

SCHOOL UNIFORM

This school sees uniform as a means of giving children a sense of identity.  We hope that they are proud of their school and the uniform they wear.  In most cases both children and parents find the wearing of a school uniform more convenient.  Parents find it most cost effective while children automatically know what they are going to wear each day.  

BOYS






GIRLS

School Polo Shirt (P1- P3)



School Polo Shirt (P1 -P3)
    (With School logo)




     (With School logo)

School shirt and tie (P4 - P7)



School Shirt and Tie (P4 - P7)
Grey trousers
(or shorts for summer)

Grey Skirt (or blue checked dress for summer)
Grey Socks





White Knee socks/grey tights
Black Shoes





Black shoes 
School Sweatshirt




School Sweatshirt
School Coat





School Coat

Note

1. For safety reasons shoes with raised heels or open toes MUST NOT be worn.

2. P4-P7 pupils are not required to provide indoor shoes.

Physical Education
For Physical Education pupils are expected to wear:

Boys / Girls Kit:-  Navy blue shorts, gym shoes, socks and a school polo shirt.

On P.E. /Swimming days pupils may come to school wearing navy blue jogging bottoms and a school sweatshirt over their kit.  However, pupils in P4, P5, P6 and P7 who will be taking part in outdoor games on particular days, may be advised to bring a complete change of kit which they can change into prior to the activity.

Note:

1.  For health and safety reasons NO jewellery may be worn.

2.  Only school navy jogging bottoms are acceptable. (With School Logo)

3.  Pupils should wear white or black track shoes with non-marking soles for P.E.

All of the above items of clothing are currently available from 

Horace McMullan, Scotch Street, Dungannon.

Cuddy’s, Market Square, Dungannon.

Paul’s Fashions, Linen Green, Moygashel

*** PLEASE LABEL ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING ***

Documents Available

A full list of the Governors’ policies on a variety of issues can be obtained from the school office. Copies of these policies may be obtained via our school website.
The school curriculum will be seen as being in constant revision and the Principal will, at the end of each year, review its success.  This will be done in consultation with class teachers in order that any necessary changes can be put into effect at the earliest opportunity. 

Please Note

The information provided in this Prospectus is correct at the time of going to press.  Any significant changes to the information in this prospectus will be communicated to parents as soon as possible.

If you have any queries about the information contained within this Prospectus please do not hesitate to contact the school Principal.

DEPT. OF EDUCATION INSPECTION REPORTS
November 2008 and June 2010

Teaching:  

“The quality of teaching was very good or outstanding in a majority of lessons observed.”

DENI ETI 2010

Learning:  

“In class discussions, the children are responsive and articulate.  DENI ETI 2008

Pastoral Care:  

“The quality of pastoral care is outstanding”.  DENI ETI 2010

Learning: 

“In all year groups the children are motivated and engaged in the learning process.” DENI ETI 2008

Learning: 

“The children have enjoyable opportunities to interact with each other in group and paired work, there is appropriate emphasis on the promotion of independent thinking and learning skills.  

DENI ETI 2010

Special Educational Needs

“The provision for the children with identified needs in literacy and spoken English is outstanding”.

DENI ETI 2008

English and Literacy

“The quality of provision for English and Literacy is outstanding.”  DENI ETI 2008

Mathematics and Numeracy

“The school’s programme for mathematics is suitably broad and provides children with a wide range of experiences.”      DENI ETI 2008

English and Literacy

“The classroom assistants, office staff, cleaning staff and other ancillary personnel contribute significantly to promoting and maintaining a pleasant working environment for the children.”

DENI ETI 2008

English and Literacy

“The children are well mannered, friendly and courteous; their behaviour is exemplary.” DENI ETI 2008

English and Literacy

“The quality of provision for English and Literacy is outstanding.”  DENI ETI 2008

English and Literacy:  “In the FS and KS1 the children are provided with a stimulating and language rich environment and are exposed to a range of different genre; this promotes their interest in books and the written work.”   DENI ETI 2008
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I have a concern about my/a child’s safety





I can talk to the class/form teacher





If I am still concerned, I can talk to the designated/deputy designated teacher for child protection


Miss H Wilson/Mrs H Nesbitt or the Principal


 Mr D Thompson





If I am still concerned, I can talk/write to the


Chairperson of the Board of Governors,


Mrs J Anderson





At any time a parent can talk to a social worker at the Gateway Team 





Tel: 028 37415285


 0800 7837745  





Or can contact the PSNI Public Protection Unit 





Tel : 101
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